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Madame Chair Nelson and Members of the Committee:

My name is Dr. Vance Ginn, and I am an economist in the Center for Fiscal Policy at the Texas Public Policy 
Foundation, a 501(c)(3) non-profit, non-partisan free market think tank based here in Austin. Thank you for 
the opportunity to speak today in support of Senate Bill 1831, which would require the Comptroller to provide 
an annual report on state programs and functions that are not funded by appropriations. 

The Foundation has long advocated for increasing budget transparency so that taxpayers can have more 
information to hold their government accountable for each of their hard-earned dollars. For example, our 
research suggests that the current strategic budget format makes it challenging for experts, much less ordinary 
citizens, to track funds in the budget. By obscuring the amount of funds approved for each agency program or 
service, there is little incentive to remove programs that are ineffective because it is almost impossible to single 
them out. This makes it difficult for Texans to communicate with their legislator on what spending to approve 
and makes it difficult for legislators not directly involved with writing the budget to determine their spending 
priorities. 

To overcome the shortcomings of the strategic budget format, the Foundation recommends converting to a 
program-based budget format. This would allow the budget to be written so that each agency’s income and 
expense is listed by program, as is done in the agency’s own internal budget. In addition, the source of funds 
should be listed for each line item. This change is a way to simplify the budget process for taxpayers and 
legislators to review programs that may need to be eliminated, reduced, or increased, and more easily identify 
and deal with any waste, fraud, and abuse. The Legislative Budget Board’s online application that presents the 
budget in a program-based format provides an excellent example of what this format could look like. We also 
recommend making this information more timely by requiring budget information to be online in real time or 
near real time throughout the appropriations process. 

While SB 1831 would not change the budget format, it would be a good step toward increasing budget 
transparency by asking the Comptroller to publish a report that highlights programs that are statutorily 
required but do not receive appropriations. Unfortunately, this information is currently difficult for taxpayers 
and legislators to gather, so having this in one central report, preferably provided online, will help to provide 
insight on which programs should be eliminated, reduced, or increased. This will be a valuable step in making 
government more accountable to taxpayers, which is why we support SB 1831. 

Thank you for your time and I look forward to answering your questions.  

http://www.legis.state.tx.us/BillLookup/history.aspx?LegSess=85R&Bill=SB1831
https://www.texaspolicy.com/content/detail/transparency-and-budgeting
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